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February 8, 2000

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer: 

I am pleased to transmit a motion adopting the King County Human Services Recommendations Report Phase I: 2000 in response to the budget proviso in Ordinance 13678, Sections 15 and 45.  The report outlines the proposed method for accomplishing the target reductions in the Department of Community and Human Service’s (DCHS) Community Services Division and in the King County Children and Family Commission (CFC).  

As required by the proviso, a request-for-proposal (RFP) process would be used to implement the target reductions.  The Human Services Recommendations Report defines the proposed pool of existing DCHS current expense-funded contracts whose value—less the amount of the target reduction—would generate the available funds to be distributed under the RFP.  The Report also explains the proposed parameters and timeline that DCHS will follow in the competitive selection process.  Services selected under the RFP would be examined for consistency with the Framework Policies for Human Services, developed and adopted by the King County Council on September 17, 1999 (Ordinance 13629).  

We shared a draft of this report widely with existing contractors that will be affected by the RFP and with other human service stakeholders and funders.  We held five community meetings to gather their input and received many excellent suggestions on how to ensure an efficient and fair process.  A summary of the feedback and our response to it is included in Appendix C. 

The approach outlined in the Human Services Recommendations Report constitutes DCHS’s first phase in implementing the Framework Policies, as required by Council.   The report for Phase II, which entails a review of the remaining human service areas not covered by the RFP, will be submitted to Council in summer 2000. 


If you have any questions, please call Barbara J. Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 296-7689.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff

  Shelly Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Carlos Martinez, Lead Staff, MLCS Committee

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Stephanie Warden, Director, Office of Regional Policy and Planning (ORPP)

Carol Maurer, Children and Family Commission, ORPP


Barbara J. Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services 

